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La Prince, la Princesse et leurs Logis. Logis masculins et féminins dans l’élite de l’aristocratie européenne (1450-1650)

From 27 June till 30 June 2011, I attended the colloquium La Prince, la Princesse et leurs Logis. Logis masculins et féminins dans l’élite de l’aristocratie européenne (1450-1650 ) in Paris. This colloquium was part of the Palatium Research Networking Programme. My visit was made possible by the European Science Foundation. They provided me with a travel grant, for which I am very grateful. 

My paper, “The Salviati family and their art patronage during the reign of the Medici grand dukes”, was selected for the Forum des Doctorants. I presented it on Monday the 27th of June. The focus of my talk was on the Palazzo Portinari-Salviati in Florence, and the lodgings of marquis Lorenzo Salviati and his wife Maddalena Strozzi. The palace was bought in the sixteenth century by the Florentine family, and I showed how Jacopo Salviati had the place extended and redecorated with scenes from classical mythology by the painter Alessandro Allori. Jacopo also moved the representational rooms, normally situated on the Piano Nobile, to the ground floor. This was very unusual. By comparing the two surviving inventories of the palace with the only original plan of the house, I also tried to retrace where the rooms of the marquis and his wife where situated, and how they were organized.
By attending the colloquium in Paris, I was able to present my ideas to a group of experts. Meeting these scholars in person and being able to talk to them about my work, was very useful. The following three days of the colloquium, I attended all the other presentations. My goal was to learn more about the housing of the nobility in Europe. I was especially interested in comparing the rooms in the Palazzo Salviati, to lodgings of other noble houses throughout Europe. Because the colloquium brought together scholars on French, English, Scandinavian, Italian, German and Dutch houses, it created an excellent opportunity for comparison, and I obtained greater insight in noble residences within Europe. 
Another interesting result obtained from attending this colloquium, was the realization that the methodology used in the field of Architectural History differs from my own. For me, it was interesting to see how scholars from another discipline approach this subject; how they use and interpret inventories, and how they work with other source material such as plans and contemporary descriptions. I noticed a strong descriptive approach, combined with extensive and meticulous archival research. 

The research I conducted for this paper, will eventually be present in my doctoral thesis on the Salviati family and their art patronage in Florence. All new insights I gained during this visit, will help me to improve my thesis and my scholarly work in future. 
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